

Centennial Airport Community Noise Roundtable Update Represented by Brad Pierce, Chair For October 14, 2021 ACPAA Meeting

- CACNR met on October 6, 2021.
- Three members of the public attended the meeting virtually. One indicated things had been some better lately. The other two noted that was not the case in their areas. One questioned the amount of money spent on the noise monitors if no use can be made of the findings other than just tracking. It was also asked why the airport does not take a more active role and do something; there seem to be no consequences for those who cause the disturbances. The same member of the public commented on the health effects of aircraft noise. The role and authority of the airport v. the FAA had been discussed.
- Use of the CACNR email address has also increased, with members of the public asking for our assistance in addressing their frustrations and concerns about increased noise from aircraft using the airport.
- A 2022 budget was adopted and invoices for 2022 will be going out to Regular Members soon.
- A date for the meeting with the flight schools, CACNR, and the two Counties involved/ACPAA has proven difficult, but we will continue to try to find something acceptable soon.
- The educational portion of the October agenda included information about ANOMS and what airport staff does related to complaints using data from the noise monitor system. The full capability of the system, and what kinds of data might be of most use to CACNR at this time and for the future remain to be explored.